MAY 21, 2012 MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order at 1900 HRS by Commander Foote. The POW/MIA ceremony was conducted by Vice Commander Bruce Irving and Jack Youngs .

The following members were in attendance:

Bruce Irving

Doug Foote

David Shively

Jack Youngs

Susan Barnett

Floyd Beery

Rick Lane

Mike Polk

David Freeman

Ivan Smith

Bob Gans

Pat Oatman

Dave Banker

Robert Grimes

Ike Mortensen

The Commander advised that the minutes from the April meeting are posted on the website. A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes as posted. The vote was unanimous in favor.

Baseball Committee

Jack Youngs reported that thete is nothing new on the Baseball website. Contact with Coach Diaz revealed that most games this year will be at the new high school but some games will be at the old field at the middle school. They want the Post to do flag ceremonies for opening game for both teams. The schedule will be on the internet soon.

Service Officer Report

There is no report this month as the Service Officer is out of State.

Adjutant's Report

The Adjutant reported that if anyone desires to make purchase from Flag & Emblem, they may order on line, by phone, or contact the Adjutant. If several orders go in at the same time, it saves on shipping. Any items ordered through the Adjutant will be paid for by the Post and the items will be available at the next meeting from the Finance Officer. The Adjutant also advised that the Post needs to contact Michelle Matthews of American Legion Baseball in Middleton and arrange to get the previously authorized $300.00 to the teams. There will be rifle drill at Freeman's on Saturday 5/26/12 at 1430 Hrs.

Finance Officer Report

The Finance Officer reported that the Post has $2054.35 in the Syringa Bank account and $5.00 cash on hand for a total of $2059.35

Chaplain'sReport

The Chaplain reported that Richard Cowdery and Harold Ward are still the same. Remie Van Paepeghem is about the same and said hello to everyone. Howard White is in the Karcher Rehab Center, recovering from shoulder surgery.

Old Business

There was no old business

New Business

Commander Foote mentioned that since we had no response this year to the Oratorical Contest and Boy's State, that perhaps we could up the amount we give to Middleton Legion Baseball by $200 for a total of $500. A motion was made and seconded to give an additional $200 to the Middleton Legion Baseball teams for a total of $500. The vote was unanimous in favor.

The Commander reported that we are doing a memorial service for a Veteran at the Dry Creek Cemetery on 24 May. On 25 May we will be putting flags on Veteran's Graves at the Middleton Cemetery at 0900 Hrs. This will take about an hour if several members come help. We will take them down Tuesday morning after Memorial Day.

The Post purchased a gross of new 12x 18 flags for use at the cemetery as last year we were short and some are damaged. We will place those new flags in the care of the Cemetery Sextant.

On Sunday 27 May the "Broke Down Bunch" will have their annual street BBQ benefit from 1130 HRS until 1700 HRS. They have asked the Post to provide security again this year. Wear your Legion hat or cap.

On Monday 28 May, The Honor Guard will perform ceremonies at Middleton Cemetery, arrival time 1030 Hrs and at the Star Cemetery arrival time 1230 Hrs. All other members are encouraged to attend. We can use other members for raising the flag along with the Honor Guard and in the formation for the ceremonies.

The Veteran's Home first fishing day at Juniper Ranch will be on 12 June. Members are encouraged to attend. Elk Chilli lunch will be served.

On Saturday 16 June the Post will have a flag retirement ceremony at the Middleton Fire Department substation on Harvey Road at 1800 HRS. Members are encouraged to attend and bring any old damaged flags for the ceremony. This should last about an hour, hopefully.

The Commander noted that the Post picnic is on Saturday 6/23/12 at Juniper Ranch at 1530 HRS. Dinner will be potluck around 1700 HRS. There will be a short meeting. No alcohol allowed at the ranch. 

The Post will be engaged in activities over the 4th of July. On 3 July we are tasked with putting up the flags at the Veteran's Cemetery. There are about 90 flags. On 4 July we will again lead the Middleton 4th of July parade. On 5 July at 0800 Hrs we take down the flags at the Veteran's Cemetery. They will need to be folded.

The Commander advised that the District picnic is the last Saturday in July at Marsing.

The Commander also advised that the Boise Veteran's Day parade will be on 10 November. We need to decide if we wish to participate again as we did last year.

Ike Mortensen reported that there is a book out, and at Costco entitled "Unbroken", by Laura Hildebrand. The book is about Louis Petrocelli, who spent 2 years in a Japanese prison camp during World War II. Ike said it is an excellent book to give thought to our POW's and MIA's.

The Commander advised that Commander Harold Insleman of Post 2 is raffling off a boat to get funds for a trip for 2 disabled Vets fishing in Alaska. This year Bob Dixon of our Post is going.

For the Good of the Legion

Mike Polk reported that we have not heard from Merlin Campbell regarding the Boy Scouts assisting with the Flag retirement ceremony. Ivan Smith said that a Cub Scout Pack will be attending.

There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 1952 Hrs.

Split the pot, $26.00 was won by Mike Polk. He donated his winnings back to the Post.

Respectfully Submitted,

David Freeman

Adjutant

The next meeting will be our annual picnic on June 23 at Juniper Ranch starting around 1530.

